A Special Message from the Editors:

IN MEMORIAM

CATHERINE PIERONEK
1962 — 2015

For the past twenty-one years, this journal has been blessed to have the great
intelligence, the boundless energy, and unending generosity of Catherine Pieronek
available to us any time we sought her assistance. First as student editor-in-chief,
then as an associate editor, sometimes as an author, frequently as a referee, and
always as a friend, Cathy was an invaluable resource to us, especially on issues that
touched upon Title IX as it applies to the removal of barriers of all sorts to the full
integration of women into academic life. She died this spring, still young in years.
We know how dearly her husband and her family will miss her. We will miss her as
well. Like them, we will treasure our memory of her. May she rest in peace.



